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The agenda of the EU Military Committee which took place at EU Council location in Brussels on 16 
May included the European External Action Service, the preparations for the European Council meeting of 
2013 and EU-led missions and operations.

Minister of National 
Defence Mircea Duşa met with 
General William M. Fraser 
III, Commander of the U.S. 
Transportation Command, at 
the Ministry of National Defence 
headquarters in Bucharest, 
Tuesday, April 30.

The talks outlined the US – 
Romanian cooperation within 
the framework of the strategic 
partnership, with a focus on the 
military cooperation, NATO 
Transformation and the latest 
developments in Afghanistan.

Minister Mircea Duşa ex­
pressed his believe that the relationship between Romania and the United States would continue to be be­
neficial to the European and Euro-Atlantic security. 

„We do appreciate the outstanding support provided by the US in training our military prior to their 
deployment to Afghanistan, and in procuring top priority equipment, as well as for the excellent cooperation 
between our soldiers during the joint operations“, Minister Duşa said. 

In the same line, the Romanian Defence Minister showed that ISAF redeployment is expected to be a 
rather difficult task to fulfill, in which NATO would play the key role in coordinating the allied redeployment 
efforts.

The Romanian minister said that Romania will continue to support the US Forces rotation through the 
Constanta-Mihail Kogalniceanu transportation hub.

„Romania highly appreciates the US support in repatriating the Romanian military from the Afghanistan 
Theatre of Operations“, Mircea Duşa added.

Minister Mircea Duşa met with General William M. Fraser III

Minister of National Defence, Mircea Duşa and General William M. Fraser III



May 20th, 2013 Issue no. 9                           Pag. 6

In turn, General Fraser showed that Romania had been a reliable partner for the US, and would get all 
the support needed in withdrawing its military from Afghanistan.

Lieutenant General Ştefan 
Dănilă, the chief of General Staff, 
met with Major General Michael S. 
Repass, the Commander of Special 
Operations Command Europe–
SOCEUR, on Tuesday, April 30th. 
During the office call, the chief 
of General Staff emphasized the 
entire activity performed by 
the Commander of SOCEUR 
throughout his mandate (2010-
2013) when the contribution of 
the Romanian Special Forces to 
ISAF significantly increased.

At the same time, Lieutenant 
General Ştefan Dănilă thanked 
the US official for the support of­

fered to the Romanian Special Forces throughout the joint training in more than 30 exercises.
On this occasion, Lieutenant General Ştefan Dănilă conferred the Commander of SOCEUR the General 

Staff ’s Emblem of Honor while Major General Repass offered, in his turn, the Meritorius Service Medal to 
the chief of Special Operations Component, Colonel Dumitru-Marius Crăciun.

The Commander of SOCEUR’s visit agenda also comprised office talks with Major General Marian 
Hăpău, the General Director of General Defence Intelligence Directorate. 

The visit to Romanian of the Commander of Special Operations 
Command Europe- SOCEUR 

Lieutenant General Ştefan Dănilă, the chief of General Staff and MAjor General 
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